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STATUS OF CSLF COMMUNICATIONS WITH THE 
UNITED NATIONS FRAMEWORK CONVENTION ON CLIMATE CHANGE 

(UNFCCC) AND DISCUSSION OF CDM IN CCS 
 

Note by the Secretariat 
 

Background 
 

At its April 2008 meeting in Cape Town, South Africa, there was consensus that the CSLF should 
send a letter to the UNFCCC’s Clean Development Mechanism (CDM) Board supporting the 
inclusion of carbon capture and storage (CCS) in CDM.  This letter would be in response to a 
request made at the November 2007 meeting of the Executive Board of the Clean Development 
Mechanism in Bali for submissions on the issue. 
 
On 13 June 2008 a letter from then-CSLF Policy Group Chairman James Slutz was sent to UNFCCC 
Executive Secretary Yvo de Boer.  This letter stated that the CSLF, as an interested 
Intergovernmental Organization (IGO), strongly supported CCS as an eligible CDM activity under 
the UNFCCC. 
 
The Secretariat received an email from the UNFCCC that denied Observer Status to the CSLF as an 
IGO on the grounds that the CSLF Charter “does not have a clause that establishes the juridical 
personality of the Secretariat or the CSLF itself as an independent legal entity”.   The Secretariat sent 
a reply which appealed that finding, stating that the CSLF is different in structure than most other 
IGOs and that the CSLF could greatly contribute to the UNFCCC process if it were allowed to 
participate as an IGO.  A response from the UNFCCC affirmed that an exception could not be made, 
but that the 13 June 2008 letter from the CSLF was being posted on the UNFCCC’s website 
(http://cdm.unfccc.int/about/ccs/) even though CSLF is not an admitted organization. 
 
All of the aforementioned correspondence is attached below. 

   
 

Action Requested 
 

The Policy Group is requested to consider how it would like to advance the cause of inclusion of 
CCS in CDM or its post-Kyoto successors in light of the response from the UNFCCC.  The 
Secretariat suggests that CSLF Members that are Parties to the UNFCCC develop and implement 
a plan for a coordinated effort to advocate inclusion of CCS.  



CSLF Letter to UNFCCC 
 

 







Correspondence between the UNFCCC and the CSLF Secretariat 
 
 
 

 
 





 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


